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Port Isaac, or by post - £21 a year in the UK
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payable to Trio, Calenia, 3 Trewetha Lane,
Port Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3RN
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01208 880905
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the same views as those expressed by
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A reminder to the children who
wanht to be in Cinderella

We are meeting inthe Village Hall

on Sunday November Znd at Hpm

Panto Sc;aﬁéf'g

' THE ROYAL BRITISH
LEGION Panting Day

REMEMBRANCE Wednesddy November ith
DAY SERVICE Port Isade Villdge Hall

Sunday November 9th 10am onwards

everybody welcome to come
and help and enjoy ‘
Lovely homewmade cake and soup .

A . .

St Peter’s Church
10.30am




Pasty & Pint Consultation! Hamper rafﬂe for Port Isaac Village Hall

Thank you so much to everyone who came up to - \“‘
Trevathan Farm on October 23rd. Those who came all things vintage . N
were curious, at times vocal, but above all engaged, . -
which is what it all about. As | keep repeating, it is all and vmtage

about the conversation.

inspired plus
handcrafted items

We had plenty of feedback, all of which is noted. Lots
of attendees took our scoping forms away with them,
so | look forward to receiving them back.

Endeavouring to keep the conversation alive, please
note the next two consultation events, The Big
Neighbourhood Bacon Butty (see below), followed by
an event kindly sponsored by The Mote. “The Hand
Held Supper”, Thursday December 11th, 7-10p.m @
The Mote. In addition to the map and images already
seen, we'll have lots of info on Self-Build projects, the
process and funding. Let’s get this community
building its future together!

Huge thanks once again go to Trevathan Farm,
Barnecutts Bakery and Sharp’s Brewery for their
sponsorship, it means a lot to know we have the
support of local business behind us.

St Endellion Parish Council

NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT
PLAN CONSULTATION

Love the place you live? Port Isaac Vlllage Hall
Come along and find out Saturday November 29+

more - and have your say!

Saurda vembe 22“ Chmg{tmag L]l gh{l;s
9am-12noon

Port Isaac Village Hall SW]ICh ()0

Friday December 5th - 6pm
The Village Memory Tree, once

. again generously donated to Mulled W]ln@ and
8 the village by Trevathan Farm,

will be lit up in its usual place

7 —T—T—T-"
"an Little Hill weiting for you K@;L%i; lights Wmﬂ b@ W]Ht@h@d on by the |

LI o decorate it with your mgwh@*wﬂhthm bze-p@tfommng
g \emory ribbons and in the Village Hall
sf%~ decorations tickets at www.thekernowking.eventbrite.com
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Another chance to
support the Fisherman’s
Friends Charities

Dear Trio

Christmas is not too far away and a
huge thanks from the Fisherman’s
Friends to Port Isaac Rowing Club
for their generous donation of £200
to one of our special charities, The
Brandon Trust. The Rowing Club
raise funds on Friday nights by
selling a few burgers in the doorway
of the Pawlyn cellars, and that sum
is a considerable dent in their far
from overflowing coffers. To be
appreciated in such a way makes
our efforts all the more rewarding.

The Brandon Trust was Trevor’s
chosen charity, for which he was an
ambassador, to raise people’s
awareness of the fantastic work they
do in supporting adults with learning
difficulties to live and work within the
wider community.

A huge thanks as well to the Village
Hall committee, who have given up
their evenings and come to our and
our charities’ rescue on several ‘last
minute dot com’ rainy occasions, and
very generously facilitated our being
able to hold our gigs up there.

It has been very heartening to
perform out on the Platt again after
our long break, particularly as the
central tenet of these performances
is to sustain large audiences to raise
money for a variety of our chosen
charities, some local and some with
a wider reach, and we are delighted
to still be doing this after nearly 20
years.

If any other businesses or
organisations who benefit by their
proximity to our regular Friday
evening gigs feel compelled to make
a donation to one of our charities
and causes, here is a list— The
Deep Sea Fisherman’s Mission, The
Brandon Trust, Port Isaac Carnival,
PISCES, Little Harbour, The Harbour
Commissioners, Macmillan Cancer
Support and The Lobster Hatchery.

Please make any cheques out to the
organisation or charity in question
and if you like we (any of the FFs)
will forward it on for you.

Many thanks in anticipation

The Fisherman’s Friends

SANTA IS COMING TO TRE\IATHAN

Trevathan Farm shop and Restaurant, St Endellion are really

excited to announce that Santa and his Elves will be visiting them
during December! :

Please come along and join in the fun. Stroll
into the winter wonderland and make your way to
Santa’s Grotto, a quaint log cabin where you will
be able to meet Santa in person, enjoy yoyr 4
own special time with him and if you ¥

Santa’s elves will

have been really good, receive your
y9 ! ik be there to escort

very own gift.
_ questions you may have.

" You can even take the
opportunity to post your letter
to Santa whilst you are there in
the post box available.

Santa will be in his cabin from 11am until
3pm on Saturday 06, 13 & 20 December and on
Sunday 21 December. Tickets are £5.00 per person.

We recommend you book in advance to avoid disappointment as Santa can be
very busy at this time of year. Bookings are being taken either by phone or in
person at Trevathan Farm Shop. You will then be able to collect and pay for
your ticket from the ‘Elf Desk’ on the day.

If you would like to discuss the possibility of a group booking, please do not
hesitate to contact us and we will endeavour to do our best to help.

Trevathan are very pleased to add that they are supporting the Fire Fighter
Charity during this event and hope their visitors during December take the
opportunity to purchase a raffle ticket to win a luxury hamper and join us in

%’/ Fife Fighters

Charity

supporting this very worthy cause.

"

Port Isaac Stay & PlLaygroup

we meet every Tuesday morning in the
ViLLage Hall from I0am-itnoown.

Activities coming Up:

November 4th - Firework/Rocket making
November iith - Outing Eo Cardinham Woods
November i8th - Leaf pankting and collage
November 15th - Paper plate faces
December 1nd - Staned gLass windows
December 3th - Chmstmas card making

December I6Eh - Chmstmas party with a visit from Santa

¥ you want to know more contact either Laura on
01208 881089 or Cherry on 07900 517610




WW]| E xhibition

This exhibition runs until the end of the year in St Peter’s Church and
is open every day from 10am to 4pm (except during Church
services). Do try and see this memorial to those who gave their lives
in ‘the war to end all wars’, those who came home from the horror of
the conflict and life in Port Isaac during the war years.

There are over 200 entries in our visitors book showing that this
exhibition has been appreciated by people from all over the world.
Here are a selection of the comments that have been made:

“A very moving exhibition and a fitting tribute to those lost”:
Sarah & Andrew, Norwich

“Excellent tribute to your local men”: Viv & Geoff, Staines

“A beautiful and interesting tribute to WW1 heroes”:
George & Jackie, USA

“A lovely and fitting tribute to each individual person who will never
be forgotten”: Anna, Huddersfield

“Lovely to see a tribute to each man”: Gillian, Birmingham
“A fine memorial to the men and families involved”: Mary, London

“Thank you for the work and research, it is very much appreciated
and moving. It is a beautiful sunny day, a gift to us that so many did
not have and this exhibition brings that home”: Ann, Derby

“A worthy tribute to those lost a century ago”: Pete & Olwyn,
California, USA

“One of the best exhibitions we have seen on WW1 this anniversary
year — excellent 10/10”: Fred & Pauline, Somerset

“A wonderful tribute to all that have fallen. Thank you for sharing your

research”: Linda, Wiltshire

Evening

Tuesday December S,

By T A
-2 3

with the Port Isaac Chorale and Gulls

!v N music, mince pies, mulled wine -~
i

p

PLus THe.; FRies OF IES
§ AnNuaL Prize Draw
h e ¥

‘IN TOUCH ViITH
THE PAST’

www.portisaacheritage.co.uk

We finally launched the new exciting website and
touch screen last month at a cream tea in St Peter’s
Church. A representative from the Heritage Lottery
Fund, Hilary Bracegirdle, came to see our project and
very kindly said that she had seen many community
projects and ours was one of the best. High praise
indeed. The reason our project is so good is because
SO many people have been involved and the result is
rewarding on many levels. Hilary said that the oral
history interviews, above anything else, looked fun.
And they are. Thank you to everyone who very
generously gave their time and shared precious
memories. So go online or visit the touch screen and
listen to the stories from the past; they will make you
laugh and they will make you cry.

On a more serious level there is much research and
in-depth information for anyone studying local history,
all kindly given by yourselves.

So there, I've blown our trumpet on your behalf. You
must check it out for yourselves. I’'m sure there are
things to correct and, hopefully more material to add.
We look upon this as the beginning of a Port Isaac
collection which will go on and be enhanced over the
years. If you have stories or pictures or information
you are happy to share, do please get in touch.

“Take a look and tell us what you think.”

Our next meeting is on Monday November 17th
at Cheryl’s home, 10 Tintagel Terrace, starting at
4pm. There will doubtless be cake as well as

chance to find out what we are up to. We would
love to see you if you would like to come.

A Second Helping of
Port lsaac

to be launched Easter 2015
All the best things are worth waiting for!

This is a last call for your recipes, stories, photos and
illustrations to be included. Anything and everything
to Dee at Secrets, email: dee54@mac.com

We are also including an ‘Eating Out’ chapter and if
you would like your business included in this along
with a recipe please get in touch with Cheryl (880802)
if she hasn’t been in touch with you first!!



St. Endellion

I’m]ah Cuum] PPy

Portlsac - Trelights = Port Gaverne

www.stendellionpc.com

Parish Council report

supplied to Trio by the Parish Clerk

I have received a complaint from a Councillor that ‘some people do not like the new
format being adopted for Parish Council reports. It has turned into a bit of a Sue’s
domestic diary type of contribution’ and ‘perhaps we should stick to the old system’.
So here goes.

Minutes of Parish Council meetings are available on the St Endellion Parish Council
website - www.stendellionpc.com

The October meeting was well attended by members of the public who wished to
speak on various issues.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Full reports to Cornwall Council with regard to the Parish Council’s decisions can be
viewed on the Cornwall Council Website.

PA14/08558. New agricultural building to house increasing cattle herd.

Roscarrock, Trelights, Port Isaac. Supported.

PA14/08811. Proposed repair and enlargement of porch on south elevation.

9 Church Hill, Port Isaac. Supported.

PA14/07978. Listed building consent for the repair of the existing Delabole. Slate tile
roof with like for like materials and replace rottingm timbers.

6, Dolphin Street, Port Isaac. This application had been withdrawn.

PA14/08139. Change of use from commercial to residential with ground floor

and first floor extensions. John Bray and Partners, 11 New Road, Port Isaac.
Supported, with conditions.

PA14/07850. Proposed new dwelling in eastern half of Signal Field, Port Isaac.
Supported, with conditions.

The following Planning Decisions had been received from Cornwall Council:
PA14/06777. Conversion of roof space to form additional accommodation.

52, Fore Street, Port Isaac. Approved by Cornwall Council.

PA14/05722. Demolition of existing structure; creation of single family dwelling
withassociated landscaping and parking. Land east of Port Gaverne beach.
Refused by Cornwall Council.

PA14/07251. Listed building consent for proposed repair and enlargement of porch
on South elevation. Leat House, 9, Middle Street, Port Isaac. Approved by Cornwall
Council.

PUBLIC TOILETS
Cornwall Council were requested to open the Roscarrock Hill toilets for the whole of
half-term week.

HIGHWAYS

ClIir Penny has met with the Highways Inspector and it was to be hoped

that some of the superfluous signage around the village would soon be removed.
Drivers will be advised to turn around at the slipway rather than try to drive on up
Church Hill.

Neighbourhood Development Plan: Please try to drop in on some of the events
and presentations being organised by the Parish Council. They need your input to
produce a viable plan for the future of the Parish.

The Clerk can be contacted on 01840 211790 or stendellionpc@gmail.com

Mobile Phone Mast Consultation!
St Endellion Church Hall, November 6th 4.30pm-7.30pm

Harlequin Associates will host a drop in session to discuss the possibility of placing
a telecoms installation around the areas of St Endellion and Trelights to provide
coverage for “Not Spots” in the surrounding area.

St Endellion Parish Council urges you to attend so that we can assess feedback
regarding the suggested sites!

Where Will Your

Children Live?

Housing Needs Survey

Deadline January 9th!

As | told you last month, you should all
have had a postcard reference this.
Sadly | know many of you missed it, it
came addressed to “The Occupier” and
doubtless went the same way as most
correspondence addressed in the same
way ... straight in the bin! The survey
can be completed online, BUT, only
with the code specific to your address.

However, if you have sent it to recycling
heaven all is not lost! | have hard
copies and a list of all the codes in the
Parish, and furthermore the timescale
for the survey is now increased to
Friday January 9th 2015.

The key issue which must be
addressed in our Neighbourhood
Development Plan is how much
housing provision we require in the next
30 years, and this survey is that key
piece of evidence we need! But it’s not
all about need, don't ignore it purely
because you have no project/no need.
It helps us build a profile of the whole
housing picture in the Parish. Please
contact me for a hard copy and your
code.

While we are on surveys. At various
events | have shoved our scoping
survey into many hands, and haven't
had that many returned. It’s really short
and painless to fill in - find it on the
Parish Council website @
www.stendellionpc.com or by using this
nifty little chap with your mobile:

Our next events - see page 3 - are both
food orientated! (it says a lot about me
and my priorities) - The Big
Neighbourhood Bacon Butty, Saturday
November 22nd in Port Isaac Village
Hall, 9am-12noon and The Hand Held
Supper, Thursday December 11th at
The Mote, 7pm-10pm.
Nicola
nicolavickery29 @ btinternet.com 01208
880834/07974965624

Atlantic Cottage, 78 Fore St,
Port Isaac, PL29 3RF

Stop Press! St Endellion Parish Council are delighted to announce they have been awarded £7,500
Lottery Funding to support the Neighbourhood Development Plan. With huge thanks to Cornwall Rural
Community Council who supported our application!
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" Fireworks & Bonfire

b

Daturday November st - Port Gaverne Beach
Fire lit at Tpm & Fireworks at 7.15pm

Children's Christmas Competition
write a poem for Trio

This year we are doing something a little different. We want
you to write a short poem called

Why I Love Christmas

The competition will divided into two age groups - up to 7 years
old and 8-11 years old, with prizes for the winning entries.

If you fancy having a go, your poem has to be in by no later
than Monday December 1st. Of course, you can illustrate your
poem if you want to.

Drop your completed entry into Secrets or in Calenia, 3
Trewetha Lane or email it to triopi@mac.com

N Merry Christmas
and a
Happy New Year

The Christmas issue of Trio will be *
published on Wednesday December
10th. If you would like to include
your own personal or business
Christmas greeting in this special
festive issue, you need to start
thinking about it now.

Basically there are two size options
- see examples. Just let us have
your message - hand it in to

B-£10

Secrets or put it through the Merry 32
letterbox, send it in the post or drop " . A
it into Calenia, 3 Trewetha Lane, ; 3 Christmas ;‘f
Port Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3RN, :_J;,‘ and a ﬁ'
along with the appropriate payment - H N ;.}
(cheques made payable to Trio to __?; - appy ew ¥ #

arrive NO LATER THAN - Year

DECEMBER 1st.

I' M.ﬂ
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Jan’s Bingo
“Wednesday “December 3rd

“Port “Isaac “Village “Hall
“Eyes down: 7.30pm

This year we have decided to share the
proceeds of the annual Bingo between
Macmillan Cancer Care in acknowledgement
of the kind and caring “end of life care” given
to Cath, and also, after discussions with the
district nursing team attached to Port Isaac
Surgery, for the purchase of a Warfarin
Testing device to be of benefit to patients
and nurses in the local area.

| hope you feel able to support the Bingo as
you have done for so many years. The prizes
will be the usual Christmas themed with
homemade mince pies at half time.

PORT ISAAC
VILLAGE HALL

HiRe RaTes

NON-PROFIT MAKING PARISH
CLUBS/ORGANISATIONS/ GROUPS/
ASSOCIATIONS etc, FUNDRAISING
EVENTS, CHILDREN’'S PARTIES (age
10 and under) - £5 per hour - £50 for
24 hrs

GENERAL USERS/COMMERCIAL
EVENTS - £8 per hour - £100 for 24hrs

For full details or to make a booking
contact the Hall's Bookings Secretary,

Julia Routledge, on 01208 880142
or email her markjulia@hotmail.co.uk

Your HalLlL FoOR
YOU to Use

YN 09’ ||eyabe||inoeesiiod Mmm




PORT ISAAC RNLI
HARVEST FESTIVAL

Always a popular event, our annual Harvest Festival Auction, held for the
second year running at The Old SchoolHotel, proved to be a resounding
success, gaining great support form locals and visitors. They came
together for a fun evening enjoying "Auctioneering Action" under the
hammer of our well-known personality, author and Fisherman’s Friend,
Jon Cleave.

As in past years, great generosity had been show by individuals and local
businesses who had donated many stunning items to bid for. They ranged
from a Coastal Tour in a 30 foot RIB for 12 people to hampers overflowing
with garden produce, homemade jams, great cakes and a number of
vouchers for meals at many of our local restaurants.

As always our Lifeboat Crew bid high for the Harvest Loaf, donate by
Barnecutt’s - truly an art form in itself, complete with not one but two field
mice sculpted into the crust - a great example of the Baker’s craft - see
photo of our junior Lifeboat supporter Rafa in front of crew with loaf in
hand.

At the time of going to press | can confirm the funds raised for the
evening exceeded £2000, a figure only possible through the generosity of
all of those who donated to the auction and of course the bidders. A very
big thank you to you all from the Crew and Committee.

Bob B, Chairman

Buoys and Belles

Saturday 22nd November, 7.15pm
Clease Hall, Camelford

On Saturday 22nd November, Save the Children Camelford
branch and Endelienta join forces to present Buoys and
Belles, a cabaret-style concert featuring the Boscastle Buoys,
supported by brilliant local barbershop octet the Coastal
Belles & Samphire, at the Clease Hall in Camelford.
Prepare yourselves for a great night of entertainment
to warm the heart at the onset of winter.

For the third year running, Mike Meakin and his team
at Buttermilk Confectionary shop, seen here with Port
Isaac RNLI voluntary Crew and Committee, presented
a cheque for £1000 to the Station Training Officer
and Senior Helmsman, Damien Bolton.

On accepting this generous donation Damien
expressed the appreciation of all concerned and
confirmed this sum will contribute towards the
operational cost incurred in training four new
volunteer crew members.

Buttermilk have chosen Port Isaac RNLI to share their
fundraising for the third year running, with a further
matched sum of £1000 donated to Cornwll Air
Ambulance.

Tickets at £7.50 include a glass of wine and delicious home-
made light refreshments. There will be a bar and raffle. All
funds raised will go to Save the Children, which works in 120

These funds have been raised by the sale of copies
of a Doc Martin article featured in an Australian
magazine, TV Week, and associated souvenirs of the

countries throughout the world, including the UK. Doc Martin ITV programme.
. . Mike Meakin teamed up with his son-in-law Ben
Tickets in advance from 01840 214613 or Broadhurst of Concorde Copiers to reproduce copies

c.sandbrook1 @btinternet.com or on the door. of the article which are sold sold to tourists and Doc
Martin fans from around the world at Buttermilk

Save the Children Confectionary shop featured in this popular series as
Mrs Tishell’s pharmacy.
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Seven year old Rafael “Rafa” Coates receives a certificate of RNLI
crew competence from Lifeboat Operations Manager Chris Bolton
following his remarkable performance in carrying out the oral test
applied to prospective volunteer lifeboat crew members when
applying to join the crew. Out of 50 questions posed to Rafa his
score of correct answers was 45!

Needless to say, Senior RNLI HQ Inspectors who were visiting the
station at the time were most impressed with Rafa’s enthusiasm
and level of knowledge. All present felt such a great effort deserved
a suitable reward - a special RNLI certificate. Committee members
also contributed one of the special edition Port Isaac Lifeboat Mugs
currently on sale at the Station.

When not at school, Rafa is to be found during most waking hours
carrying out further sea related studies and assisting management
and crew members at Port Isaac RNLI Station.

Lifeboat Operations Manager Chris Bolton and members of Port
Isaac RNLI Committee, including our popular Port Isaac artist,
Barbara Hawkins, attended Sharp’s Brewery to present a special
edition signed, mounted and framed copy of Barbara’s painting,
“Preparing for Lifeboat Larks” that she donated to the RNLI.

Over the past 12 years a number of well known artists have

creating images unique to Port Isaac RNLI which have then been
sponsored by Sharp’s for the production of cards which are then
sold by the Station in order to raise funds. These cards are available
both as Christmas Greeting and blank write your own message as
well as framed special edition, signed art reproductions.

For futher information contact 01208 880765 or
reb37@btinternet.com

Operationally the station has been quiet with regards
to services but again very busy with training; the
crew has certainly been practicing all their finely
honed skills out on the water.

Copeland Bell's plotter has been updated with the
latest software thus improving our capabilities and
making its use much more efficient. We have also
taken delivery of the latest dry suits and the boat has
been fitted with a new 50hp engine. This is a true
testament to the RNLI's commitment in keeping us
current and most importantly as safe possible.

It was also a great pleasure for Andy Hallam and | to
venture up to Hatfield and spend the evening with
the fundraisers from Hatfield and Welwyn Garden
City whom we are now twinned with. All funds raised
by them are dedicated to Port Isaac RNLI. So far the
branch has raised over £2500 and the evening
bought in a further £1400 which was amazing.
These funds have so far been directed to Andy and
Sam Brown'’s training. We gave them a talk on the
impressive history of Port Isaac RNLI from its
beginnings to the present day and Andy did a great
job in demonstrating the kit that they themselves
have helped pay for. It was a real honour to meet
them all and hopefully we will meet again soon.

Damien Bolton, Senior Helmsman

THE RNLI
CHRISTMAS MARKET

Our annual RNLI Christmas Market will be taking
place on Saturday November 15th from 10.30am
onwards in the Village Hall. Father Christmas will be
making a special appearance along with coffee, tea,
mince pies mulled wine, raffle, stalls and exclusive
Port Isaac RNLI clothing and Christmas cards.The
highlight of the morning will be the draw to win the
Barbara Hawkins original painting "Preparing for Lifeboat
Larks" as reproduced for this years Port Isaac RNLI
Christmas Card.

Have you booked your stall for this special event.
Stalls available for £15 to RNLI. Please contact
Annie Price on 01208 880386 .

It will be a great fun morning and we look forward to
seeing you all there.
Annie Price



Websites of the month - Broadband continued ...

My column last month told the story of my efforts at getting something done about the very poor speed | was
getting on broadband - which was downloading at about 0.2 Mbps (megabits per second) and should have
been around 6.5 - this month is part Il.

This stage of proeceedings started when | was looking around online a couple of Sunday’s ago to see if | could _

find anything about the structure of the BT company as | wasn'’t sure | had it right in my last column and | came {_"7 i

across a report on the This is Money website that showed Mr John Petter, the chief executive of BT Consumer

(the bit of BT that provides my broadband in the same way that Talk-Talk and other Internet Service Providers would) receiving the
qupen spoon award for the worst customer service http://ftinyurl.com/of93vog . He looked like a nice chap in the photo and |

got to thinking it would be a good idea to send him a letter telling him what had been happening. So | looked around some more and

found a website http://www.ceoemail.com/ that lists the email addresses of chief executives and John Petter’s was there. The website

is free unless you are using it for commercial purposes and as | wasn't it seemed OK to use the email and send him a letter.

In my letter | explained what had been going on and how | had tried over months, and in fact years, to get a reasonable speed. How |
had spoken to a great many BT people, tested my speed using my laptop connected to my router by a cable lots of times and so on. |
also asked about the cabinet that serves Trewetha - cabinet 83 — and whether it would ever get upgraded to Superfast.

You will understand my surprise when | received a very nice reply in less than ten minutes saying:

“l know Port Isaac well - it is a lovely place. | am so sorry broadband is compromising your enjoyment of it. | will ask our senior team
fo investigate and expedite matters. | understand how frustrating this must be. Please accept my personal apologies.”

This was a very pleasant surprise, although | am beginning to worry about whether John gets any time off.

Anyhow, the senior team were impressive. Stephen from Newcastle Technical Complaints became my case manager and quickly got
up to speed (if you will pardon the pun). Another contact that John linked me up with was Ranulf, who is in charge of superfast in
Cornwall. He got in touch to find out what was happening about our cabinet. As it turns out Ranulf himself won'’t be able to get
superfast, as he lives outside Falmouth and his cabinet is not on the list. In our case, from what Ranulf has passed on, we have 122
people linked to our cabinet, but some are so far from the exchange they won'’t get any significant speed benefit. You can read here
http://tinyurl.com/d43zdpb about this. As you can see if people are more than 3 Km from the cabinet their speed drops below 10.
There are no publically available maps as far as | know for how far the subscribers are from the cabinet, so unless someone can find
this information, we have to take it on trust. Ranulf lists the reasons as follows:

‘(1) too many peaople are too far from the cabinet and so would not see a significant speed increase, (2) that the existing broadband
speeds are relatively good and (3) that the costs to enable this cabinet are quite high. Taken together it's therefore not one that we
will enable this time.”

| suppose the next thing that happened was that | started being in touch with other people in Port Isaac and Trewetha who were also
having problems. In Trewetha it finally transpired that 11 of us were in the same boat having the MSO (major service outage) and also
for slow speeds. The fact that the senior team were on the job resulted in many calls from people in BT locally, who are in charge of
the exchange and reinforced the impression that there could be a lot done to improve the organisation of this system. It is not
customer friendly. There is a really good website and book on service design thinking http://thisisservicedesignthinking.com and
perhaps BT could have a look at this approach. What we as customers need is a seamless system that gets faults sorted, rather than
the clunky, disorganised and not joined up approach BT has. | realise this is partly a consequence of the market arrangements, but
something must be possible as some providers clearly have better customer service than BT.

So, with other people involved, and getting information from different sources, it transpired that the slow speed was nothing to do with
my distance from the exchange as one of my BT contacts told me what this was and could never have accounted for the slow speed.
Why did they tell me that was the cause? The reason for the slow speed was — wait for it — a congested virtual path in the backhaul
network — now why didn’t | think of that? So what needed to be done was for an extra bit of capacity to be installed in the exchange. It
is a bit like running out of memory on your hard drive and needing a bigger one. This is not easy stuff to understand but if you want to
try there is a wiki about it http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Asynchronous_Transfer_Mode . | did ask BT if they knew any good websites, but
they didn't.

So my speed is now up to around 6.5 again. | raised the issue with Stephen about the engineer who paid me a visit in November
2013, made no improvement in my speed and charged me £130. Initially his response, after looking into it, was that as it was over
120 days ago it couldn’t be refunded.

So | thought another letter to John Petter was in order, so on another Sunday, | sent a follow up, and got another equally nice reply.
He agreed that not being refunded was odd, and confirmed that the superfast issue was out of his hands. In short order, and perhaps
unconnected with his reply, Stephen got back to me to say he had discussed the repayment for the engineer with his manager and as
I had complained about the speed then, they would refund it.

So to sum up, over some years | have not had the speed | should have and been advised by BT that it is
either my equipment, or the distance from the exchange. | have been told, albeit reluctantly, that my £130
will be refunded. It has taken up a very large amount of time and has been a lot of bother at times (even
though | have met a lot of nice BT people, and learned quite a lot on the way). | have found all the BT staff
I have spoken to and had emails with very professional and helpful. They are all doing a difficult job. | just
think it needs some reorganisation. Tony Wainwright

Join National Trust rangers in their efforts to reduce gorse and blackthorn to promote greater

¢ 3”7 4 biodiversity at this valuable coastal habitat. To reward your efforts we’ll cook up a jacket potato
North lunch on the bonfire. Free. 10am-4pm.

(ol 171/ Contact: 01208 863821 or sarahe.stevens@nationaltrust.org.uk for further information.

I £ W 3 Wednesday 19 November - Scrub n Spuds at Willapark, Tintagel
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~"“Port Isaac
Rowmg Club

Hi all, well, it's been a busy time for the rowing club over the last couple of
months with lots of ups and a very sad
down...

Our member and friend 'Skinny' Dave
Wood died in his sleep in September at
the age of 29. We will all miss him very
much as he was a bundle of positivity
and had a real 'can-do' attitude. Dave
joined us last year, and by May this
year had earned himself a place in the
Mens A crew for the Scillies. Dave
leaves behind two small boys and his
fiance, Becky, is expecting his third.
We'll miss you buddy.

On the rowing front, the County Champs have now passed, with the women
finishing 44th out of 98. Better than average, so as a small club we're delighted,

although of course, we aim to better
this next year! The men took part in
the event for the first time in years,
and although they didn't get through to
the 2nd round, they did get a better
race time than the likes of Rock A and
Mevagissey A....we both had our final
races in quite a heavy boat compared
to some of the others, so we're all
satisfied that we tried our best, and all
had a good time.

The Great London River Race took
place at the end of September, and we
really made our presence known,
taking all three gigs and dressing as
Cornish Choughs - a big thank you to
Caroline Cleave and Wendy Shipley
for putting so much effort in with the
costumes. It really is quite an
experience racing a variety of vessels
down the Thames past so many iconic
land marks!

We would like, as a club, to say a

~— massive thank you to all who

donated apples at the weekend to
be made into 'giggler' cider at Tom
Brays cider farm in St Mabyn...the

resulting beverage went down very
well last year!!

Finally, our annual AGM will be held
on the evening of the 20th
November in the Penhaligon

Rooms. Of course, everyone is
welcome, and if you are interested in
joining the club please come along -
the meeting may not be very
exciting, but we are sure to end up in
the pub afterwards!

The SECOND year of The Big Run!!!l Last year was a great success and saw
hundreds of people run along the trail to Padstow. The day was super hot but
everyone finished and did so well. This year we are holding the race on 1st March
when the trail is quiet and cool!

Why not race this race as your long run, if you are entering The London Marathon???
Or take up a challenge personally with friends or alone. The scenery is gorgeous and
the run is off road and flat! We are hoping to extend the numbers and create a great
event for the future, for those with a competitive streak or those just wanting to run
for fun for a person challenge to develop their running skills.

After the races, spectators enjoyed a delicious pint of 'Doom' donated by sponsor
Sharps Brewery. Goodie bags and a medal were given to competitors at the end of
their long run. There were lots of happy smiley red faces!

The Super serious Run — 17.3 miles Wenford bridge to Padstow - £27.50

The Super Serious run will start at Poly’s Bridge and finish in Padstow. This 17.3 mile
stretch is a flat trail run with no obstacles, gates or bridges. The trail is well worn as it
attracts 400,000 people per year. It’s scenery is stunning and passes through
woodland and open pathways along the estuary. This run is perfect for those who
want the distance but not the endurance of hills and fell running.

The Serious Run —11 miles — Borough Arms to Padstow - £14.50
The Serious run will start at The Borough Arms in Bodmin and finish in Padstow.
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www.thebigruncornwall.co.uk
1st March 2015 - The Camel Trail Wenfordbridge to Padstow

Raising money for The National Lobster Hatchery, Padstow

This 11 mile run a flat trail run with no
obstacles, gates or bridges. The trail is
well worn and it’s scenery is stunning
and passes through woodland and open
pathways along the estuary. A perfect
personal challenge.

The Little Run — 6 miles — Wadebridge
to Padstow - £10.50

The Little Run will start at Wadebridge
and will end up in Padstow. This 6 mile
run is the smaller of the runs and yet is
still a challenge! Why not run this as a
personal challenge or as a first time run.

Book online to secure you places. For

further information please contact

The Big Run and Big Swim Office

Pilchards Corner, Port Gaverne,

Cornwall, PL29 3SQ

PHONE: +44 (0) 1208 880567 MOBILE
+44 (0) 78252 94087

sarahcoates @thebigruncornwall.co.uk



The Doc Martin Fund

It is now well over 12 months since an agreement
between the local community of Port Isaac and Buffalo
Films instigated the setting up of The Doc Martin
Fund. This agreement said that the fund should be “to
advance projects that enhance and benefit the wider
community, particularly for the very young or the very
old”. Though it may seem that not too much has
happened between then and now, there have been a
number of necessary and important developments that
have led us to the point now where we can begin to
decide what projects and initiatives we should support.

1. A Trust Deed has been drawn up, in consultation
with solicitors and the Charity Commission, which
provides a framework for the trustees of the fund to
work within/refer to when faced with making decisions
about the fair dispersal of funds.

2. In addition to the two original trustees, Janet
Townsend and Jon Cleave, additional trustees Andy
Cameron, Marion Larkin, Damien Bolton, Sue Fairs
and Richard Hambly have been co-opted to ensure a
wide balance of interest, opinions, age-groups and
skills.

3. The trustees have taken advice from a reputable
and experienced body as to the mechanics of a fair
and open dispersal of grant funds, based on a proven,
accepted and widely used system of assessment.

4. The fund now stands in excess of £35k

5. The trustees are representatives of the community
and it is important that the community is party to all
decisions as to the use of the fund. So that the
community can be up-to-date with developments, a
website will be established to which the community
can have access. The trustees also want to create a
database of all those members of the community who
have access to email. Not everyone, of course, has
access to email and it is intended to keep everyone
appraised of developments by regular updates in Trio.
Those not on email will always be welcome to contact
the trustees personally or by letter.

It would help, therefore, if everybody who does have
access to email lets the trustees have their email
address — all households will have had a letter with a
form to include this information but if you have not
received this letter then copies are available from the
Boathouse Stores (the old Post Office).

There will be an Open General Meeting for all
interested parties in the Church Rooms at 7.30pm on
Thursday November 6th. It is the intention that groups/
organisations in the Port Isaac community should
make initial representations in order that they may be
considered for support from the fund.

These groups/organisations should be properly
formed, with constitutions clearly stating their aims
and objectives. They should specify any projects,

large or small, for which funds are required. These can
be completed on the form that was included with the
letters sent out to all the community, but again, if you
haven't received one, get a copy from the Boathouse
Stores. The cut-off date for receipt of these
applications is October 31st but Trio has been told that
late applications will be accepted.

This is an exciting project that, in this time of
recession, will enable our community to benefit from
the impact of Doc Martin; a chance to enhance local
projects and organisations which have for too long
been neglected.

Climate Friendly

Endellion

As | write this, a well-respected scientist has reminded us of the effects of
increased atmospheric CO2 on the oceans. Oceans absorb CO2 readily,
forming carbonic acid, a weak acid. This causes problems for the vast
number of sea-creatures with shells made of calcium carbonate, the same
stuff as chalk and limestone. Fortunately the sheer volume of the oceans
means that atmospheric CO2 does not build up as quickly as one might
expect, knowing how much goes into the air from burning coal, gas and
petroleum. However, it is well-established that atmospheric temperatures
are rising. Water has a very much greater capacity for heat than air so, as
atmospheric temperatures rise, the temperature of the oceans will also, but
more slowly. As ocean temperatures rise, the solubility of gases like CO2
and oxygen falls, and the buffering effect of the oceans disappears.
Therefore we cannot expect the present apparent slackening in global
warming to continue. It is also worth remembering, as our fishermen know
well, that warm seas are dead, it's cold nutrient-rich seas that are full of life,
with an abundance to be harvested.

This month’s walk is fairly straightforward, an updated version of Walk 5 in
Robin Penna’s “15 Walks in the Parish”, and should take about two hours.
Leave The Platt by walking SSE a short way up Church Hill. After the last
cottage on the left, take the valley path (F.P.no.35), also on the left. Along
the path, through a gate, past Jon’s Lake, a metal gate and the Water
Treatment Plant, and another gate to the former Port Isaac Mill. The
metalled track between the house and the holiday accommodation leads to
a wicket-gate, left. The path drops down, left, along the old mill-race to the
former mill-pool, now silted-up. Ignoring the small slate footbridge, left, site
of the sluice that controlled the water from the pool, carry straight on (now
F.P.no.36) along the right hand side of the pool to a stile, just beyond
F.P.no.40 dropping down from Homer Park, right.

Follow the path to the right of a gate, up into a large sloping field. Bear left
along the lower edge, then through a wooded are with a high bank, right,
and former orchard, left. You emerge into Fuzzy Parc, a large sloping field,
with the remains of a fallen tree on the left. Around here you may find a
displaced roadside “Public Footpath” sign, pointing left towards a
dilapidated footbridge over the stream, which you cross. Turn right and
follow the lower edge of the fields, keeping near the stream. Through two
gaps and their barriers, into a large field and up to the gate in the opposite
corner, you then pass along a lane, often extremely muddy, into
Tresungers farmyard. The right-of-way ends here, so it is polite to ask
permission to walk through if you see anyone in the yard.

Turn left and go to the top end; out of the yard turn right and, keeping
about thirty metres from the wall, right, straight (F.P.no.17) over the hilltop
fo a gate. Through this, turn right, to the corner of the field, then left and
down the steep hillside to the bottom, keeping close to the hedge, right.
Over the stile there is no footbridge or stepping-stones, just a muddy
crossing and steep cow-trodden bank opposite, and a further stile. Climb
diagonally left up the fields, making for a gate onto the main road, B3267,
just to the right of Bodannon farmhouse, and the hamlet of Trewetha.

Turn left along the road about 100 metres to the bend, a Decision Point.
You can follow the track left here, past Archer Farm and Twelve Acres,
soon becoming F.P.no.35 and dropping down into Port Isaac valley. Over
a stile and bridge over the stream, turning right beside the former mill-pool,
left, and ,finally over the small slate footbridge mentioned earlier, there
turning right to join the valley path back to the village, and sources of
refreshment.

The alternative is to follow the road a further 100 metres, crossing over to a
stile (to the left of Trewetha Farmhouse) and F.P.no.2, which leads over
three stiles to the top of about 120 steps down into Port Gaverne valley. At
the bottom follow the path left, eventually between former “fish palaces”
and past a lime-kiln, left, to the harbour at Port Gaverne. You can either
find refreshment here, or return by roadside path, the bottom tier of the Car
Park and the Coast Path (F.P.no.1), to Port Isaac harbour, where you
started.

Let’'s hope the weather keeps reasonable, happy walking!
Robert Manders
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Friday 5" December

Doors open 6:00pm ¥a

Eyes down 6:30pm * %

~ Lots of Christmas prizes ~ Raffle ~

'Q'%wi\

e
\u"’

~ Refreshments provided ~

All welcome

Proceeds to Friends of Port Isaac School

The school grounds have
had a major tidy up and big
thanks have to go to everyone who fturned up to help.

HappY BirthdaY

in November ...

e Bob 9 e Lily-Rose 3
e Poppy 5 € e Taya 3
e Robyn 4 _ e Honey 3

St Endellion Book Festival

On the last day of this half term Year 2,3,4 and 5
children spent the afternoon
at Daymer at the Festival.
There were workshops and
readings especially for the
children from children’s books
and everyone enjoyed the trip.

Our annual Harvest Festival
took place in school. The
children told the story of

\ The Little Red hen, sang
songs, recited poems,

' offered a prayer for the
harvest and sold the produce that they had brought
in to school.

The Friends f Port Isaac School

&lots ofg more

o Allﬂ/elcome
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On September 1st a funeral was held in St Peter’s Church for a
very remarkable lady, Zofia Fry. Zofia was a character in Port
Isaac, sharp to the point of abrasiveness, but of great integrity. Her
accent revealed at once her Polish origins, and it was ironic that her
funeral was 75 years, almost to the day, after the invasion of Poland
by the Nazis. She rarely talked about her past, but the funeral
eulogy by her grandsons was a revelation of Zofia’s life. The horror
and sadness that she had overcome is astonishing, which is why it
is shared with you, with the family’s permission.

Born in the palace of a 15th century Polish King in Krakow, Zofia
Sekowski was the eldest child of Henryk and Janina Sekowski,
sister of her beloved Tadeusz, and mother of Piotrus, Tadeusz,
Andzrej and Teresa. As a young woman, she lost her father, her
mother and her brother in the atrocity of the 1939-45 war, in
unimaginably horrifying circumstances that could only be
understood by those who suffered in a similar way. Her father
survived Buchenwald and Auschwitz, but was killed by a Russian
firing squad for being a member of the Polish underground
resistance. Her mother died in Auschwitz in 1944, and her brother,
having survived Auschwitz, was gravely ill and died after the Nazi
retreat.

So, at the age of 22, Zofia had to rebuild her life, now without those
whom she loved. With the end of the war, Poland became a part of
the communist Soviet Union, having been moved from one
oppressive dictatorship to another. Poland was not a good place to
be if your family was connected with an underground movement
that fought against both Nazis and Russians. One has to
remember that Germany was divided, and that it was highly
dangerous to attempt to leave East Germany. Somehow, she managed to cross
a war-torn Europe working as a translator for the Allies, then on to the UK in
1946.

She met and married Stanislav Liguz, a Polish war hero, and they settled in
Sutton Coldfield. The marriage was not happy as they both struggled with the
turmoil of coming to terms with what had happened to them in the war years.

It was a very hard marriage for Zofia in many different ways, and it ended very
badly. The second part of her time at Sutton Coldfield was a happier and active
time. From her flat in Mason Close she certainly threw herself into work and
many different activities. She became the hub of many social events for family
and friends, and it was there that she made some of her closest and dearest
friends. Over the years she kept frequent and regular contact with them. She
often said that she could not see herself moving from her flat or the area.
Things were just too good.

Then she met Gordon Fry and everything changed. They found their way to Port
Isaac, with their caravan and their sense of adventure. Her life with Gordon and
their dogs in Port Isaac was the happiest and most fulfilling time of her life. The
house they rebuilt, their travels, the imaginative and sometimes eccentric things
that they did in nearly thirty years formed something very special, and it seems
that she saved the best until last.

It was a sequence of events which would have broken a lesser woman. It would
have been easy for Zofia to let herself become bitter and hardened, to surrender
to self-pity and regret. Nobody could have blamed her for that. But that, as
people who knew her will testify, was not Zofia. She attacked life with energy,

a sharpness and a focus that few people possess. She rarely talked about the
events of the war and its aftermath, and in her life there were many events that
were just too painful for her to talk about. It was the same when her eldest son
Piotrus was mentioned, whom she buried after a life that ended far too soon in
1991. Atthe funeral as the rector concluded and people began to walk away,
Zofia said “You should never walk away from an open grave”. The grave was
filled in by hand, by each member of the family who was there. It was the same
with her only daughter Teresa, who was born a special baby with very special
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needs, and who also died at a very
early age.

Most of us go through a period of
trauma and need at some time, and at
such times to have a friend, mother or
grandmother such as Zophia was a
source of tremendous strength, comfort
and guidance. At atime of deep need,
she read a book entitled “The Cave of
the Ancients” by Lobsang Rampa. It
was a book about the Buddhist
experience of self-awareness, the
abuse of power and the meaning of life
and death. The words in the book
changed her life. Although
fundamentally a Christian, like many
other things her belief system was well
developed, intelligent and complex.

Zofia leaves behind her sons Andrzej
and Tadeusz. Zofia —Babcia (Granny
in Polish) — leaves behind her
grandchildren Sharna, Jgesh, Olesch
and Janek, and six great
grandchildren. She leaves her dear
friends and many who know her. The
young woman and survivor Zofia
Sekowski became the devoted mother
and grandmother Zofia Liguz and then
the happy and contented Zofia Fry, the
rock of the family. A remarkable

woman indeed. -
v
/__..-4-- N



Church Diary Dates

Saturday November 1st
10am-3pm - Study Day : ‘Spirituaity
& the Modern Novel’ led by Revd
Prebendary Paul Fiddes, St Endellion
Church

7pm - Sung Eucharist for All Saints
with the Advent Choir, St Endellion
Church

Sunday November 2nd (All Souls)
9.30am - Morning Praise, St Peter’s
Church, Port Isaac

11am - Morning Praise, St Endellion
Church

6 pm - Cluster Evensong, St
Michael’s Porthilly - a service to light
candles and remember departed
loved ones

Wednesday November 5th
7.30pm - Healing Service, Thalassa,
Porthilly. Speaker: Revd Dr John
Hereward

Sunday November 9th
Remembrance Sunday

9.30am - Said Eucharist St Peter’s
Church, Port Isaac followed by
10.30am - Remembrance Service
10.55am - Sung Eucharist, St
Endellion Church

6pm - Taize Service, St Endellion
Church

Sunday November 16th

9.30am - Morning Praise, St Peter’s
Church, Port Isaac

11am - Sung Eucharist, St Endellion
Church

Tuesday November 18th
7.30pm - Whist Drive, St Endellion
Church Hall

Sunday November 23rd

9.30am - Sung Eucharist, St Peter’s
Church, Port Isaac

11am - Sung Eucharist, St Endellion
Church

Tuesday November 25th
7.30pm - St Endellion PCC, Church
Hall

Wednesday November 26th
7.30pm - Mothers Union, St
Endellion Church Hall

Thursday November 27th
8pm - Julian Meeting, Rock House,
Delabole

Sunday November 30th, Advent
Sunday

9.30am - Sung Eucharist, St Peter’s
Church, Port Isaac

11am - Sung Eucharist, St Endellion
Church

Remembrance N T

The amazing sight of the sea of red
ceramic poppies encircling the Tower
of London and the poppies many of us
are wearing are an especially poignant
reminder of those who lost their lives in
war in this centenary year of the
outbreak of World War One. They also
prompt us to question why we never
seem to learn the lessons of the past.
Why do we continue to go on killing
and maiming one another? Even, why does God allow so much slaughter and
bloodshed?

| believe it's never God’s will that human beings should fight, wound and kill each
other; never God’s will that there should be hatred and enmity between people
and nations; never God’s will that there should be loss, suffering and anguish.

God longs for us all to live in peace and harmony with each other, but God’s gift
of freewill means that we can choose how we react and respond to others,
including those who offend or injure us or someone close to us.

So when we bewail the number of wars and conflicts in our world today, as we
often do, let each one of us think of our own families, neighbours and
communities and ask ourselves if we are living in peace and harmony with them.
Are we still refusing to speak to someone who offended us? Are we still holding
grudges years after an incident? Are we intending one day to get our own back
on someone who hurt us? Are we still seething with resentment at someone who
did us harm?

Let this year’s blood-red poppies, be more than a poignant symbol of
remembrance of those who died, but also a means of inspiring us to let go of
present anger or those old resentments, and bitterness, and lead us to be at
peace with one another and with ourselves so that the world itself may become a
more peaceful place.

Judith Pollinger

Trelights Methodist Church
Christmas Fayre

Tuesday December 2

e,
2.30pm in the achoolroom %"re

Cakes, Produce, Plants, Bric-a Brac,

Do you, or someone you know, need a listening ear?
Tel: David Foster on 01208 880008
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Update from Dan Rogerson MP

The Coalition Government recently announced a
£1,114,000 investment in the South West Coast Path,
which will see much needed repairs to the path at
Barretts Zawn as well as at Daymer Bay and Trevone
following damage in last winter’s storms. | have been
working with local people to secure this much needed
funding which will be used to repair, improve and
promote the South West Coast Path. As well as the
urgent repairs to the path there will also be new
information boards, signs and marketing to help to
promote the path as a tourist attraction.

I am on the hunt for areas that are in need of a new
post box. Royal Mail are going to install 2,000 new post
boxes across the country, particularly in rural areas
and on new housing developments that don’t have
decent access to a post box. If you think your area is in
need of a post box please let me know so that | can
press for any new post boxes to be installed.

| am also continuing with my campaign to cut the tax
we have to pay on petrol and diesel in North Cornwall.
In areas like ours where using a car is a necessity not
a luxury, I think it is right that we pay less fuel duty. The
Coalition Government have extended the 5 pence-per-
litre reduction in tax on petrol and diesel to some rural
areas, and | am continuing to keep up the pressure for
the reduction to be brought to North Cornwall.

The Government have also awarded £4.3 million to
help fix potholes across Cornwall. One of the most
common complaints | hear as local MP is the state of
some of our roads, so | am pleased that the
Government has responded and is offering this much-
needed funding to invest in our roads. Of course
money will not be the solution to all of the problems
across Cornwall, but if you are having problems with
specific potholes on your street or in your area, please
do let me know and | will try and get any problems fixed.

Turning to national issues, | have been working with
my Lib Dem colleagues in Government to rebuild trust

in our migration control system this week. Key to that is to bring back exit
checks. Britain used to have exit checks but successive governments phased
them out. We have insisted on reintroducing them but there has been
problems reaching agreement within the Coalition. Before the 2010 General
Election around 57% of entry and exit points were covered by proper checks.
By March last year we were at 65%, and now we are up to 80%. We are
working with Eurotunnel and the big ferry companies to continue plugging the
gaps, and will keep on campaigning for full and proper exit checks so we know
who is coming in and out of the country.

Every summer - and during September and early October when Parliament
breaks up for the party conference season - | spend the time visiting towns,
villages and parishes in the North Cornwall constituency to knock on doors.
My annual door knocking tour aims to give as many local people as possible a
chance to speak to me in person about any local or national issues, problems
or concerns. It’s a tradition that was started by my predecessors as MP, John
Pardoe and Paul Tyler, and it’s a vital part of my work to keep in touch with
local people all year round — not just at election time — so that | can campaign
on the issues that matter when | speak up for us in Westminster.

This is my tenth summer tour, and it has good to be able to see so many
familiar faces and many new faces too as | knocked on doors in Port Isaac
and other communities across North Cornwall. If | didn’t managed to catch you
in or if there’s anything | can help with or which you would like to discuss with
me then you can always contact me by e-mail, letter, telephone or arrange a
time for us to meet using the details below.
Dan Rogerson MP
Office Address: 4 Tower Street, Launceston, Cornwall. PL15 8BQ
E-mail: contact@danrogerson.orq  Telephone: 01566 777123

WADEBRIDGE
FUNDRAISING GROUP

i H°5P359 Care  |NVITE YOU TO JOIN THEM

Commumnity

CHRISTMAS FL@W#R
RANGING

DEMONSTRATION BY ELAINE OF BRUALLEN

MONDAY 1ST DECEMBER

7.00pm
f AT ST TUDY VILLAGE HALL *
For further information and tickets please
" ‘,‘ . contact Jacqueline Pomfret 01208 880531
Y or Fern Thomas 01208 841202

" for our

WADEBRIDGE ROAD
BODMIN, PL303ND

£7.50 to include a glass mulled

wine & a mince pie

Fantasy Football 2014/15

LW POS TEAM MANAGER POINTS
1 1 CLASS ON WEEDS Richard Hambly 332
2Rae LADS ON TOURE Tim Witherden 260
7 3 MAYBEES Tom Bishop 255
3 4 CLASS ON GRASS Harry Hambly 245
8 5 JUST ONE F IN LEEDS Lardman Lanyon 241
4 6  BADA BING! Paul Honey 239
5 7  EMMA'S APPRENTICE Kevin & Emma Honey 216
6 8 TOM'S TEAM Tom Lobb 210
17 9 BOOTS OF SPANISH LEATHER Andy Penny 210
10 10 JOSHIES ALLSTARS Karen Grills 208
11 11 I'VE BEEN THINKING Margaret Honey 203
13 12 MUDGUTS MARAUDERS Ann Cleave 200
20 13 MOTS FLYERS Tom Cleave 198
15 14 PULL DEM PISTOLS OR

WHISTLE DIXEY Chris Witherden 194
21 15 CUT PRICE FROGS Danny Treacy 189
12 16 DREAM CHASERS Matthew Brewer 185
14 17 THE LOBBIES Pete & Julie Lobb 174
9 18 ADCS UNITED Andrew Dungey 169
16 19 TYRANNOSUAREZ REX Dan Grills 162
19 20 WESTCOTT WANDERERS  John Yates 152
18 21 PAGAN HEART Tom Penny 146
22 22 FOXHOLE ALLSTARS Bryan Nicholls 130
23 23 TISWAS Jean Herring 126
24 24 DYNAMO FUCHTHEREST Andrew Grills 125
25 25 HOWAY THE LADS W Herring 106
26 26 LIDDSPURS Peter Liddicoat 94
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Some eqsy 10
do family nZeq(s

Let’s face it, a roast dinner can be a bit of a “faff” to cook — there’s all the
peeling of vegetables and then the slow cooking time for the meat; then
there’s the stuffing to make and the whole issue of who is going to carve.
So, in reality, it’s not really the best meal to cook mid-week after a long
day at work, and you would need to feed the family a small snack before
dinner was served, given that most roast dinner’s take about two and half
hours to cook.

This recipe has all of the elements of a roast chicken dinner — that’s the Thrifty Mexican style Spicy Bacon and Baked
chicken (of course!), the stuffing, the roast spuds and all the vegetables Bean Casserole makes for a quick and

such as carrots, parsnips and sprouts. Even though the sprouts cannot delicious meal.

be cooked with the rest of the ingredients, you will still have a roast
dinner on the table in under an hour and with the minimum of washing
up too.

This is so quick and easy and relies on store-
cupboard ingredients, bacon and a green
pepper which most of us have in our fridges! |
All that is left to make is the gravy, and on this occasion it’s perfectly also keep a stock of fresh chillies in my freezer
fine to make a commercial gravy mix for the meal (as well as a packet ~ as they are so easy to use from frozen and can
stuffing mix) - | make mine with the water that the greens or the sprouts  often be found reduced in the vegetable aisle!
were cooked in, so you also get all the vitamins and goodness from the

vegetable water, as well as some residual taste. The chillies in the dish give a gentle warmth that

won’t put children off but if you wanted to pep

All-Tn-One Roas+ Chicken  inm™ = s =sr=o

Dinner (serves 4) 5pi¢g Bacon and l?qked
ean Casserole

Ingredients
8 chicken thighs, skin on
a little vegetable oil Ingredients
750g potatoes, peeled and cut into even size chunks 1 large onion, finely chopped
4 to 6 carrots, peeled and cut into even size pieces 1 Green pepper, diced
4 to 6 parsnips, peeled and cut into even size pieces 3 mixed chilli peppers, de-seeded and finely
Sea salt and freshly ground black pepper chopped
1 x 170g box of stuffing mix 1 tbsp Rapeseed oil
210g unsmoked back bacon, chopped
Sprouts or seasonal greens to serve 400g tin chopped tomatoes
Gravy to serve 400g tin baked beans
Freshly ground pepper
Method 75g mature Cheddar, grated

* Pre-heat oven to 220C/450F/Gas mark 7.
* Make the stuffing mix according the instructions on the packet and Method

when cool enough to handle, shape into 8 balls. * Fry the onion, green pepper and chillies in oil
* Add a little oil to a large roasting tin and add the vegetables to the tin 0N a medium heat for about 8 minutes until
—turn them over in the oil to cover and sprinkle some sea salt and softened.

pepper over the top of them. * Add the bacon and fry until cooked. Add the

* Cook the vegetables for 10 minutes, before adding the chicken thighs tomatoes and baked beans, cover and simmer
- sit the thighs on top of the vegetables. Add the stuffing balls, tucking ~ gently for 5 minutes. Season with pepper.

them in and around the chicken and the vegetables and cook for a " Transfer to an ovenproof dish, sprinkle with
further 30 to 40 minutes, until the chicken is cooked and the skin is grated Cheddar and brown under a grill. *
crispy and the vegetables are crunchy on the outside but soft on the Serve with rice.

inside.

* Serve with gravy and seasonal greens or sprouts. ENJOY - Mx

T' Saturday 6 & Sunday 7 December Scrub n Spuds at Baby Bay, Polzeath

Join National Trust rangers in their efforts to reduce gorse and blackthorn to promote greater
' biodiversity at this valuable coastal habitat. To reward your efforts we’ll cook up a jacket potato lunch
on the bonfire. Family friendly and a great way to meet new people. Come along on one or both
days. Free. 10am-4pm.
Contact: 01208 863821 or sarahe.stevens@nationaltrust.org.uk for further information.
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CLASSIFIEDS

FOR SALE

Vauxhall Corsa
1200cc

5 door, V reg
MOT till May 2015
70,000 miles.
Body dented but good
runner
£300 ono
Tel: 01208 880416

FOR SALE

Dropside Cot, Duvet,
Mattress & Cover - £25

Extending Fireguard -
£15

ElectricTypewriter,
Brother AX-15 - £25

all very good condition
Tel: 01208 880669

JIGSAW PUZZLES

A large selection of
jigsaw puzzles, all in
good conditon - yours in
exchange for a donation
to the village
Defibrillator Appeal

Ring Carole on
01208 881015

to advertise in
Trio call 01208
880905 or
email:
triopi@mac.com

log on to

www.thisisnorthcornwall.co.uk

& . - iy

Qulz nght

with £100 cash prize

at The Chapel Café (Roscarrock Hill)

Friday December 12th - 7pm

3-course Christmas Sharing Platter

plus comphmentary glass of mul}ed cider

HELP WANTED!

" We are looking for a cheerful,

enthusiastic person with waiting
experience to assist with our weddmgk
reception at Port Isaac Village Hall on
02-05-2015 from 4pm onwards. £10ph

~ = paid on the night.
ax ~
We are also looking for a local field to
hire for the event, which will be used for
the evening f“ffr parking.
W)

A Taste 'of
Port lsaac

an ideal Christmas

present at just £ 10
available from The

Please contact us on
07516031 656@ 7809243326
or o
lizzie_morrish@hotmail.com
for more information.

Pottery & Secrets

Doctor's Surgery - 01208 Police (non-emergency) - 08705

880222 777444

Repeat Prescriptions - 880242 PC Malcolm Taylor - 079680
87667

NHS Direct 24-hour Helpline - 0845

4647 PCSO Claire Drennan - 0845
6567930

Royal Cornwall Hospital
(Truro) - 01872 250000

East Cornwall Hospital
(Bodmin) - 01208 251555

Derriford Hospital (Plymouth) -

Police Station - 01208 895872

Civil Enforcement Parking
Team - 0300 1234222

Rev Judith Pollinger - 01208

local info

08451 558155 880181
Local Dental Helpline - 01872 Harbour Master - Byron Buse -
354375 01208 880321
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shops, services
& businesses

The Trio Directory

restaurants
& hotels

S R HEWETT

& sons /if:j

electrical contractors

S R HEWETT

Tel: 01208 880 316
Mob: 07836 525 443

Tel: 01208 880319
Mob: 07836 525443

K Honey

Building & Renovation Contractors

Three Gates Meadow New Road Port Isaac Cornwall PL29 3SD

Tel: 01208 880609 Mobile: 07971 479309

T.F. GRILLS
and Sons

Building and Carpentry
Painting and Decorating

Free Estimates

Telephone: 01 208 880094
07875 221222

email:
markcgrills @googlemail.com

Hardwood & Softwood Joinery Specialists
www.rockjoinery.co.uk

Richard Collins

Unit 2 Pityme Business Centre, St Minver

™ Wadebridge, Cornwall

Bt 01208 862145 (day), 01840 213733 (evening)
m: 07721 721464

JOINERY

Conveyancing > Probate > Wills >
Divorce > Dispute Resolution > Accidents >
Landlord / Tenant > Business

Call today 01208 72328

~Visit online www.sproullip.co.uk

' SOLICITORS

Local sollcitors helping local people [l 20

uuuuuu

BODMIN | CAMELFORD | WADEBRIDGE | PORT ISAAC

Nicki B's
Pasty
Shop

OPEN EVERY
DAY FROM

8.30am

Telephone:
01208 880099

DENNIS KNIGHT

Proprietor: JT Collins

WHOLESALE & RETAIL FISH MERCHANT
FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

Tel/Fax/Answerphone: 01208 880498

RUSSELL RICHARDS

Roofing & Building Services

Tel: 01208 841813
Mobile: 07967229291

Email::
russellrichards@ mypostoffice.co.uk

‘ FRESH FISH DAILY OPEN SIX DAYS A WEEK

Mobile: 07969 555182
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St Peter's Church Roowms

are available to hire
Contact Marion Larkinon 01208 880492




R.A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL & DOMESTIC WORK
SALES & SERVICE
‘ SLIMLINE RADIATORS ’
DIMPLEX & CREDA
COMPLETE SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Hartland Road Port Isaac

Telephone: 01208 880328

LARGE HOLIDAY HOME
in PORT ISAAC

sleeps 10
log fire, gardens
garage parking in village
for details call

07967 089766

davebrown1999@hotmail.com

"HIGHER MOON!

Tintagel Terrace, Port Isaac
Modern Holiday
House
3 bedrooms,

2 bathrooms
Sea views, garden
Parking for 3 cars

Tel: 01208 880755

HOLIDAY HOME

in Port Isaac
Spectacular views.
Sleeps up to 7 people.
Quiet gardens.

Parking for two cars.
Contact:

r.meere@btinternet.com
or 01543-682010

<
John Bray

and partners

Looking after our clients’ property interests for over 40 years

PROPERTY SALES, HOLIDAY LETTING AND MANAGEMENT, CHARTERED
SURVEYORS, VALUATIONS AND ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES

Port Isaac Office: Tel: 01208 880302

www.johnbray.co.uk

(3 riCS

RUBRBISH REMOVAL - smALL LOADS ONLY
07971 l6744HH

Muts Cuts

. --_—__ Qualified Pet Groomer

Plumbing, Heating, Gas & Qil
Installation & Maintenance Engineer

PLUMBLINE =

L———— MAINTENANCE 93 ——J

ﬁi;ﬁ_a' | Koth Karriji, St Teath, Bodmin PL30 3JR %
TEL:01208 850431
MOB: 07866 815386

E-mail: plumbline93@yahoo.co.uk

to advertise in Trio
call 01208 880905 or

email: triopi@mac.com




CHIMNEY
SWEEP

VAC & BRUSH
SOLID FUEL APPLIANCE
. SERVICING

Call R Mears & Sons
01840 261221/07737 533392

www.sweepcornwall.com

WINDOWS XP

YOUR LOCAL
WINDOW CLEANER

Domestic & Commercial
eco-friendly, pure water
system, fully insured, regular
and reliable

Call John Brown on
07815 156632 -:
01208 88042I

The Old School Hotel & Restaurant

Fore Street, Port Isaac PL29 3RD Tel: 01208 880721
email: reception@theoldschoolhotel.co.uk

‘Winter Frydays’ - Every Friday:
Fish & Chips £8 eat in

New Year’s Eve Dinner- £50 per person
Check our website or pop in for the menu

Open to all, all day, every day
Breakfasts ¢ Coffee ¢ Lunches ¢ WiFi

Afternoon Teas & Sandwiches ¢ Evening meals

We are open to non-residents for breakfast from 9am
All our food is freshly made to order using local produce where possible

---- Takeaways ----

Freshly caught Fish & Chips,
Homemade Burgers

Visit our website for offers and more details: www.theoldschoolhotel.co.uk

BREAKFAST. LUNCH. SUNDAY ROAST.
CREAM TEAS. HOME-MADE CAKES.
CELEBRATION CAKES. ICE CREAM.
HOME PRODUCED BEEF, LAMB AND

FREE RANGE EGGS. FRESH FRUIT AND

VEG. LOCAL BREAD AND CHEESES. GIFTS
AND CRAFTS. etc,

Delicious Sunday Roast served 12noon-3pm
each week ... booking essential

November Winter Warmer 2-course lunch

Homemade dish using our own produced meat folowed by homemade fruit
crumble served with custard and tea or coffee - £9.50 per person

Available daily throughout November, excluding Sundays

Come and meet Santa and his elf helpers
Saturday December 6, 13 & 20 and
Sunday December 21 - 11am-3pm

Present for each child
Why not bring your letter to Santa with you and post it

ot him whilst you are here
BOOKING ADVISABLE TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT

£5 per child in aid of ?Fi}gfighte[s
Charity

Bookings now
being taken for
Christmas
functions ...
please ask for
further details

TELEPHONE: 01208 880164 www.trevathanfarm.com

CHILDRENS PLAY AREA. RIDE-ON TRACTORS AND DIGGERS. PETS CORNER
Find us on the B3314 at St Endellion, nr Port Isaac

Nicola Vickery Interiors
Your concept, my expertise

T. (01208) 880834
www.nicolavickeryinteriors.co.uk

Roman blinds, curtains, voile blinds,
cushions, upholstery all traditionally
handmade in Port Isaac.

Full interior design, property buying &
project management service.

PAUL HONEY

PAINTER & DECORATOR

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR MAINTENANCE,
WALL & FLOOR TILING, ARTEXING,
COVING & WALLPAPERING
Tel: 01208 881122
Mob: 07773 305626
PHONEY247@BTINTERNET.COM

BRIGHT SOLUTIONS
Tony Bright
Painter & Decorator
CITY & GUILDS QUALIFIED
External & Internal
Friendly Professional Service
References supplied on request
01840 213694 / 07765 632164
TONY.BRIGHT@HOTMAIL.CO.UK
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M.E.R.
ELECTRICAL
SERVICES

All types of electrical
work carried out

& Chapel Cafe

b = JOSNE\A/ FASHION
l_l “"' -g.t L FLOOR. OPEN NOW

Lt o

Security Alarms CCTV

Good rates Free estimates
No call out charge

Registered with local authority
for Part P of Building Regs

For a friendly, reliable service
call'Mark on

01208 880142 or
0779 4782627

Email:
markroutledge544@yahoo.co.uk
Mayfield Road, Port Isaac

Your local Electrician.
lvan Jones 7Ny Jé‘fs?%*‘é'};
EIeCtrical Port Gaverne
Services Ltd

Lovely B&B in the house that was used as
Incomperating:

the Police Station in Doc Martin

3 just 10 yards from the beach - secluded cove, safe bathing
F¥ SOLAR E sxcel Two en-suite rooms available - double and twin
INSTALLERS exceL. ; SRy
E bunk room - ideal for families and walkers

-

Domestic - Commercial - Industrial Electricians CALL 01208 880296
For AlL pour electrical requirtments.
- Testing & Inspecting - Additlonal Points & Repairs
= Landlord Certificates = Agricultural Instaliations S' GOOdman ﬂ
- Portable Appliance Testing - Planned Management Plumbing & Heating  HETAS
- Fault Finding - Electricity Saving Advice * All Aspects Of Plumbing = Central Heating & Underfloor Heating
- Mew Installations - Rewires * Oil Heating * Solar Heating j 5
- Alterations & Additions - Solar Photovoltaic Installations Rprridiyoc oy POMBEIRE o L'l it
- Call Qut Service - Fire Alarm Instaliations * Geo-Thermal Heating * Septic Tanks
- Free Estimates - Competative Quotations Loy * Drainage
- pletatalnlntlpiulut gk Aalnlalsl
A Reliable, Friendly § Efficient Senvice ! Tel: 213196 Mob: 07968 984
A - 2 o ; , DELABOLE PL33 9AQ

T-IFFJI.?LI-"_. @ local service to wational standards®, 1 I |[I|" ] | b l

Call us on

01 840 21 3 683 Roy Speakman A.B.ILC.C.

30 High Street. Delabole. Comwall - E-mail: info@@ijesitd.com
Visit: wwIJEELTD com

BUILDING CONTRACTOR
Specialist Carpenter Period Reconstruction
Kitchen/bathroom installations

s p C RE AI!/ . +-‘ All roof work undertaken

Tel: 07790 602404 .. rwsbuild@live.co.uk

Tel: 14 Atlantic Road

01840 211710 u::::qn?.flf-;c R]S Soft Furnishin g8 Delabole

specialist. Est North Cornwall
07760 115329 1990. z PL33 9DW

Visit us online at www.rjssoftfurnishings.co.uk E-mail: rjs@rjssoftfurnishings.co.uk



ANDY PENNY
BUILDING SERVICES

+ Glassfibre flat roofing.

+ Upve fascia & guttering.

+ Brick & block paving.

* General building.

14 Mayfield rd,Port Isaae, Cornwall, PL29 3RT

Mob; 07532 478 451  Home; 01208 880985
Andy@Andy-penny.co.uk

No obligation Quotes & Estimates

WWW.ANDY-PENNY.CO.UK

01840 212258
07967582011

osbornedec @aol.co.uk
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City & Guilds Qualified
Internal & External
Property Maintenance
25 Years Experience
No Vat

Free, Written, No Obligation Quotations

Brooks & Jeal

Chartered Accountants

&

il Fish & ChipS

locally supplied fish, freshly cooked
in a light, crispy batter

plus burgers, sausages, chicken,
cold drinks etc

01208 880281

see window for opening times

Business Start up

Property Letting Advice

General Business Advice
Accountancy

Personal & Business Tax Advice
Bookkeeping, VAT & Payroll
Business Forecasts & Plans
Company Formation

Company Secretanal Services

Eddystone Road

Wadebridge

Cornwall PL27 7AL
www.brooksandjeal.co.uk
T: (01208) 812129

F: (01208) 816798

MIMBER FIRM

to advertise in Trio
call 01208 880905 or

email: triopi@mac.com

The Lodge, Trelights

Port Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3TH
Phone 01208 880056
Mobile 07817 161136
Email peapipod@btinternet.co

for all your garden maintenance
Grass Cutting
Garden Waste removed
Power spraying
Full Insurance

TRELAWNEY
GARAGE

14 New Road, Port Isaac

01208 880536

Servicing & Repairs
Breakdown Service
Accessories

Overheating?
Air Conditioning
Servicing & Recharging
now available

GAS DELIVERIES
13kg, 19kg & 47kg
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Call 01208 841259 as booking is recommended

Port Isaac Changeovers

Cleaning Services
Looking for an experienced,
local and reliable cleaning
service for holiday lets?
No agency fees.

For further details email

jenju@sky.com

Buﬁermilk
Co nfections

Local award winning handmade Cornish
Fudge, Peanut Brittle & Turkish Delight

The Pe3 od oL

FOLLOW THE [tdlian leather handbcgs scarves and jeweller\y
PEAPOD ON | Dog collars and leads in lovely prints - made in England
FACEBOOK |  Selection of natural wax gel candles and lots, lots more

26 New Road, Port [saac, PL29 3SB  Tel: 01208 881197

Buy the Book
& Bits

01208 831355

18a New Road, Port
Isaac, Cornwall PL29 3SB

Come and visit us in the
Courtyard, New Road
next to ‘Fresh from the Sea’

We have a selection of
new and second-hand
books

Cornish Authors, activity
books, games, puzzles

Souvenirs and Gifts

=

Kernow
OVEN CLEAN B

Oven & Hob Cleaning Specialist FANS, HOBS,
USING BIODEGRADABLE CLEANING PRODUCTS 1T\ 0Y 1)

Covering Devon and Cornwall

MEMBER OF TAAOC

™ 07712 895127 / 01566 777518

www.kernowovenclean.net

OVENS,
RANGE
COOKERS,

EXTRACTOR

MICROWAVES

RELIABLE AND COMPETITIVE
FULLY INSURED CARD PAYMENTS

Call Pete West



THE MOTE

SEAFOOD RESTAURANT
01208 880226

The Platt Port Isaac

.y

www.the-mote.co.uk www.the-mote-in-port-isaac.co.uk

OPEN every weekend up until Christmas

Friday & Saturday nights
a la carte menu

Sunday Roast Dinners with
all the trimmings

-

e\ CHRISTMAS
- PARTY MENU

e [ea Ldlell ) [T
- (free bottle of wine for
-
s employers)

pis THURSDAY THEMED NIGHTS
[b[@mbes (I GARY'S QUIZ OF THE YEAR

[kldmber (M MEXICAN NIGHT
£15 per person

N

Tempura King prawns ~ sweet chilli jelly

Prosecco on arrival Canapés
House Cornish scallop toasts

Tarragon crumbed Porthilly mussels
Miniature Caesar
Rare roast beef & horseradish arancini

To follow..
Lobster bisque ~scallop crisps
OR Celeriac soup ~ micro roasties

Salad
Cornish Gevrick ~ rocket ~lambs leaf ~ shallot
rings ~ toasted pine nuts ~ pomegranate
molasses

The Big Bit
Surf and Turf ~ Cornish Fillet steak ~ Port Isaac
lobster tail ~ Desiree hand cut chips ~ béarnaise
~ watercress ~ pickled shallot ring salad

Now Mmg éookm?& 607» New Yean's. Eve

f£100 per person

OR Whole roast Dover sole ~ garden pea and
chive beure blanc ~ Lyonnais potatoes
~peppered kale
OR Roast butternut squash ~ sage risotto ~
mozzarella beignets ~ sage crisps

The sweet bit
Knickerbocker glory
OR
Chocolate ~ pistachio fondant ~ pistachio brittle

Midnight toast
More Prosecco!!!

And to finish
Trio of Cornish cheese ~ St Endellion brie ~
Tintagel smoky ~ Cornish blue ~ membrillo
quince
Coffee and Truffles




TREMEER

»HOME IMPROVEMENTS
High Quality

Conservatories,
Extensions, Windows
& all building work
Peter Lobb
01208 851182
07798 644293

. The
Slipway
Hotel, Restaurant

& Bar

Open from
11lam—11pm
(10.30pm Sunday)

11am-12noon

Coffees, teas, sandwiches, cream teas & home-made cake

12noon-2.30pm Lunch

Fish of the day, traditional fish & chips, mussels, crab,
salads, sandwiches, children’s menu & much more

3pm-5pm Drinks, coffees & cream teas

6.30pm-9pm Dinner

Scallops, crab cakes, local steaks, fish & chips, many fresh fish

options and much more plus home-made desserts
(takeaways also available)

Thursday Steak night

Local rump steak with all the trimmings for £10

New Year’s Eve menu now available

THE SLIPWAY IS LICENSED FOR WEDDING CEREMONIES

Tel: 01208 880264

email: slipway@portisaachotel.com

FRESH FROM
1k SBA

PORT ISAAC 01208 880849

Sustainably caught Lobster and
Crab, landed daily in Port Isaac
and delivered straight to our
shap at the top of the hill.
Available cooked, dressed, in a
sandwich, boxad to take home
ar even live,

A selection of seasonal wet fish
fram Cornish Day Boats -
members of the Responsible
Fishing Scheme

Come and see us far a
handpicked Crab Sandwich ar a
Lobster salad and glass of wine

18 New Road, Port 1saac, PL29 35B

wwww. Treshiromthesea.co.uk

k0 el iﬁ

""" "Seasoned Stored
Fire Wood

Fick-un loads and Trailer

Far mors info call 07833 488899

JAMIE
CARTHEW

House and Garden Maintenance
Painting & Decorating
Grass Cutting
ond House Clearances

For any enquiries please ring
Jamie an

0789 1376145
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=\ Li T
CLEAN
Professional Carpet &
Upholstery cleaning
Domestic & Commercial

M M
MM O (OO
T T T

01208 841117

www.kernowecoclean.com

the oldest gallery in
the vullage

original aan all mediums, |
limited and open edition prints

Western SIIIIIIW
| ,

Timber - Building Materials - Roofing - Landscaping -
Plumbing - Electrical - Paint & Decorating Products

Atlantic Road, Delabole, PL33 9DN Trade 4

zsnnshed
1: 01840 212580 Woicgy 0e

1969

www.westernsupply.co.uk

BEAUTIFUL AND INDIVIDUAL
Celebration Cakes Wedding Cakes Sugar Flowers
Cupcakes BESPOKE CAKES, HANDMADE IN CORNWALL
Phone: 07855 677548 Email: info@endellioncakes.co.uk

www.endellioncakes.co.uk

“@w.

\ ‘ Jeremy & Liz Brown
... The Fish Cellars

01208 880449

www.thisisnorthcornwall.co.uk

to advertise in Trio call 01208
880905 or email: triopi@mac.com

GARDEN OF EDEN

LANDSCAPING SERVICES
Maintenance: Lawns, Hedges, Pressure Washing
Hard & Soft Landscaping, Patios,
Fencing, Turfing etc
Plant Supplier, Compact Tractor & Mini Digger work
For a free estimate phone Jim Dyer on
01208 880476 or 07970 919389 (mobile)
www.jdyerlandscaping.co.uk

CHRISTOPHER KEY

SOLICITOR

Friendly office open
Monday-Friday
9.30am-12.30pm

Appointments out of office
hours by arrangement

Trebiffen, Boscastle PL35 OBN
Tel: 01840 250200
Fax: 01840 250900
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Saturday November 1st
Barn Owls Poetry Group, Endelienta
d Stone Barn, St Endellion - 10am

Friday December 12th
Port Isaac School Christms Fayre -
§ 3.30pm

Saturday December 13th
The Endelienta Scholars Concert at St
Endellion Church

Monday December 15th
Parish Council Meeting at Port Isaac
School - 7pm

%1 Sunday December 28th, Monday 29th,
{ Tuesday 30th 2014 & Friday January

o 2nd 2015

4l Cinderella, the Port Isaac Pantomime

g staged by the Drekkly Theatre Company,
[ in Port Isaac Village Hall - 7.30pm -

-‘ tickets for sale from Secrets

Sunday March 1st
M The BIG Run

|
J Saturday August 8th
The BIG Swim

Sunday August 16th
Port Isaac RNLI Lifeboat Larks

Port Isaac’s Bonfire & Firework Display at
i Port Gaverne - Fire lit 7pm, Fireworks
7.15pm

Sunday November 9th
Remembrance Sunday service in St

Peter’s Church, Port Isaac - 10.30am it

Lo

» ve gl

.

Tuesday November 11th
Kerbside recycling - bags out by 7am

Wednesday November 12th
| Panto Scenery Painting Day in the Village
Hall - 10am onwards

Saturday November 15th
RNLI Christmas Market in the Village Hal

Thursday November 20th
Port Isaac Rowing Club AGM in the
Penhaligon Room

Saturday November 22nd

St Endellion Parish Council
Neighbourhood Development Plan
Consultation meeting - The Big
Neighbourhood Bacon Butty - Port Isaac
Village Hall - 9am-12noon

Tuesday November 25th
Kerbside recycling - bags out by 7am

Trlo Copy Dates

Saturday November 29th § MONTH COPY DATE PUBLICATION DATE

Vintage Fair in the Village Hall - P December Wednesday December 3rd Wednesday December 10th
11am-4pm ’ _

Friday December 5th
Port Isaac School Christms Bingo -
6.30pm

Port Isaac Christmas Lights Switch on
with the St Minver Band - 6pm on the Platt

Tuesday December 9th
Kerbside recycling - bags out by 7am

PISCES Cornish Christmas Evening in
St Peter’s Church with the Port Isaac
Chorale & Gulls - 7.30pm

Thursday December 11th
| St Endellion Parish Council
Neighbourhood Development Plan

BN Consultation meeting - The Hand Held
Supper - The Mote - 7pm-10pm

Regular Events

§l Port Isaac Stay & Playgroup - every Tuesday from 10am to 12noon in the Village Hall.
Contact Laura on 881089 or Cherry on 07900 527610

Yoga - Mondays, during term time, in the Village Hall from 10.30am-12noon. Contact
4 Tracey Greenhalgh on 01208 880215

i

;" Port Isaac Chorale - Every Tuesday from 7.30pm-9.30pm in Port Isaac Village Hall.
8 Contact Janet Townsend on 01208 880505

3 Golden Circle - the second Thursday in the month from October to April from 2.30pm- .
4pm in Port Isaac Village Hall. Contact Annie Philp on 01208 880262 F\\i

Church Services

St Peter's Church, Port Isaac
First Sunday in the month - Morning Worship at 9.30am
Second and Fourth Sunday in the month (and if there are five Sundays) - Sung
Eucharist at 9.30am
Every third Sunday - Morning Praise at 9.30am

POST OFFICE HOURS

The Post Office service is open in The
&l Church Rooms on Monday from 9.30am

k I St Endellion Church - Every Sunday at 11am
)" ¢-\L_T-“\. [ / _ % & Trelights Methodist Church - Sunday Service at 6pm
A S\ / . P RS

\. Want to find out what's happemng in the Village? Read your Trio and look on the Trio Diary page.
] Make sure your event is included here! email info to triopi@mac.com or call 01208 880905




